Whem we look back upon the first year of the Anti-
Tuberculosis and Cemeral Health league, our first thoughts will assuredly
be of the gemerosity and publia spirit of the fonader, the Rt. Homs
Baron Atholstam. To him we owe not only the broad comception of this
organization, but the munificemt fimameial backing which made its greatiom
possible, and the debt is ome which can mever be paid.

Onr first year has baem crs of organlizatiom ond of real
achievament a5 wells imdeed the fact of completiang such an orgamizatiom is
itself grommd for a goud deal of satisfectiom. It 1s gratlfyiag to Iow
that so mamy citizems of Montreal are willing (o co-operate in the effort
to improve the health of the commumity. Our orgsuizatiosm owes 1ts thauks
especially to the members of the Exeentive who gave &0 much time samd thought
to the initial stages of the league's formnklion.

There is a tiuge of sadmess in our retrospect, inzsmuch

as death has robbed us of ome of owur directors, lr. R.Js Richard, who was
sarnestly nnd deeply imberested in tho SUCCess of the Ieague. He was always
ready to remder all the assistance which he could, and his los$ 1S ome which
wo camnot hu [ il very deeplys

Ia Dr. Flemiang the Ileoague has besn fortumate emough to
obtain & diregtor who is mot omly highly qualified professiomally, especially
in the flelds of public nealti where our labours 1ie, but who has proved
himself a thoroughly competent organizer. le has glvem abuadant evidence
of his appreciation of the value of co~operation amnd bhas consistently endeawv-
oured so to work with other orgsnizatioss, that waete and duplication of
effort might, so far as possible, bé eliminated.

The co-operation of the other socleties to whom we have
appealed to help us ian forwarding dur pleas and who have seex thelr wmy
clear to doing so, has helped to a very large sxtent in anything vhich we
may have accomplished., I would like in especial to offer our thanks for their
willing aid to the Child Welfare Assoclation and the Victorian Order of

Nurses as well as to the various hospitels and dispensaries.

The League is now falrly started om its ways I believe

that many years of useful assistance are becove it, and I am sure that next

year will see much real progress.




